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   19th August, 2010 

O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Qayum Khan r/o. House No. 239 near MCD School, New Colony Chandan Hulla, New Delhi, forwarded by Directorate of Health Services, alleging medical negligence on the part of Dr. Anil Gupta of Raghu Eye Care, 1161-A, Sector-B, Pocket-I, Vasant Kunj, New Delhi – 110070, in the treatment administered to the complainant. 
The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, written statement of Dr. Anil Gupta and other documents on record.  Dr. Anil Gupta was heard in person.  

The Delhi Medical Council noted that as per the noting from Postal Department “in spite of repeated visits, the service could not be affected on the complainant”.    

The Delhi Medical Council made the following observation :-

As per records, Dr. Anil Gupta examined the patient on 12.3.2008 and 13.3.2008, diagnosis of foreign body eye and perforating injury was made and after primary management, the patient was referred to Centre for Sight on 13.3.2008.  There is no documentation of eye findings in both the prescriptions.  Patient was admitted in Dr. R.P. Centre, AIIMS and treated for his eye condition i.e. perforating injury and ? endophthalmitis.  As condition did not improved. Rt. eye evisceration done at Dr. R.P. Centre, AIIMS.

In light of the observations made hereinabove, Delhi Medical Council issues a warning to Dr. Anil Gupta (DMC registration No. 14616) for not documenting eye findings in both prescriptions.  Dr. Anil Gupta is also advised to ensure, in future, for proper documentation of eye findings on the prescription and keep all the records at the clinic.  
By the Order & in the name of

            Delhi Medical Council

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Contd/-
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Copy to :-

1) Shri Qayum Khan, r/o. House No. 239, Near MCD School, New Colony Chandan Hulla, New Delhi – 110074
2) Dr. Anil Gupta, Raghu Eye Care, 1161-A, Sector-B, Pocket-I, Vasant Kunj, New Delhi – 110070

3) Medical Superintendent (Nursing Homes), Directorate of Health Services, Govt. of NCT of Delhi, Swasthya Sewa Nideshalay Bhawan, F-17, Karkardooma, Delhi – 110032 – with reference to letter No. F.23/(50)/MSNH-II/DHS/NH/2009-2010/51400 dated 8.10.2009 

4) Medical Council of India, Pocket – 14, Sector – 8, Dwarka, New Delhi – 110077 – for information & necessary action. 

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

